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The conference call was called to order at 10:03 AM by DEP Liaison Chris Trostle.  Mr. Trostle explained that Nathan Willcox, Chairman, was ill and could not participate in this call, and he had requested Mr. Trostle to lead the discussion. 
I. Introductions and review of agenda: 5 minutes

· Rep. Vitali, was on the subcommittee call.
· Chris Trostle mentioned that the materials for this call were available on the website under the transportation and land use (TLU) subcommittee link, and that the work plans are available on the CCAC’s main page.

· Rob Graff of DVRPC introduced himself to the call participants and informed them that DVRPC and the City of Philadelphia are working on a similar effort. 

· Mr. Graff suggested that the TLU subcommittee and DVRPC communicate on the methodologies used for calculation. 

· DVRPC and the City of Philadelphia will be retaining their own consultant with a separate set of funding. 

· Bob Kaiser, of Michael Baker Jr., Inc. offered to follow-up with Mr. Graff on the emissions calculation methodologies to be used to analyze emissions reduction measures identified the TLU subcommittee.


II.
Review of DEP potential GHG reduction measures: 
· DEP has provided the TLU subcommittee with 8 work plans.  These were also emailed to the TLU subcommittee by Mr. Trostle.   There was no input from the members on the call, and none has been received by Mr. Willcox or Mr. Trostle.  

III. 
Review of CCS/other state GHG reduction measures: 

· No suggestions were made on the call or by email. 
IV. Review of other policies/resources submitted by subcommittee members (or outside experts, if we have any such submissions by the first call): 

· There was no discussion on this item.  No additional policies, resources or experts have been identified by members. 

V. 
Discussion of what additional GHG reduction measures or areas we need to 
pursue: 
· Rep. Vitali suggested that the TLU subcommittee members be prepared with ideas for additional GHG reduction measures or areas for the next subcommittee call.
· Mr. Trostle suggested that subcommittee members email to him comments on the work plans already developed by the Department in advance of the next call. 

VI. 
Additional experts who should be brought into the process: 

· Chris Trostle invited DVRPC to have their consultant or staff provide a presentation to the TLU subcommittee (although a subcommittee member would need to nominate this consultant). 
· Rob Graff noted that DVRPC is very interested in the relationship between transportation and land use and long-term policy issues. Mr. Graff remarked that DVRPC intends on investigating cost-effectiveness, political acceptance, legal feasibility, and total emission reductions, but will not have a strict time frame for their efforts. They will also be looking outside of transportation at the municipal, county, and household level.
· Christina Simeone suggested that if land use options enter the dialogue, it would be appropriate to include state / local government representatives as well as the commercial subcommittee of the CCAC in the discussion.  Ms.  Simeone mentioned that an ad hoc process would be convened within the CCAC to address state / local government issues. 
VII. What needs to happen before January conference call?: 

· Rep. Vitali mentioned that the CCAC will be issuing an RFP to perform a cost-benefit analysis of all of the measures proposed. 

· It is expected that the contract will be awarded sometime in February 2009. 

· Rep. Vitali asked that subcommittee members start thinking of things to add to the mix due to the tight schedule.
· Chris Trostle will contact the subcommittee members via email in order to solicit comments on current work plans as well as new ideas prior to the next subcommittee conference call.  The comments and suggestions received will then be discussed on the next call.
· Christina Simeone of DEP stated that the CCAC will start drafting its report at the end of February.  While it is not necessary to have all of the work plans scored at that time, the new ideas should be presented so that the CCAC can approve them and send them back to the subcommittee for further analysis.

VIII.
Scheduling of next conference call: 
· The next subcommittee conference call with be held on January 15th 2009.  Call time and call-in information will be emailed to members and participants by Mr. Trostle. 
The conference call was adjourned by Mr. Trostle at approximately 10:30 AM. 
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